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1. Achievements since last meeting 

1.1 Joint Strategic Needs Assessment (JSNA).  
 
I-bay, Torbay’s intelligence network, has re-formed and met in December in order to 
jointly progress work on the JSNA. As noted in the previous report, under the 
auspices of iBay, data will be collected across 3 domains: Qualitative and community 
involvement, community assets, and quantitative and multi-agency data. Data will be 
available in web-form where tools will be available to all sectors and partners which 
can be used to generate relevant needs and locality based data.  
 
The December meeting saw a good representation of different organisations; 
including representatives from Devon and Cornwall Constabulary, Devon and 
Somerset Fire and Rescue, South Devon College, Torbay CDT, Health Watch, 
South Devon and Torbay CCG and Local Authority departments. 

The terms of reference is being written for the group, and a copy will be presented at 
the next HWBB for information. One of the main outcomes for i-bay is to include 
information about the wider determinants of health within JSNA for the HWBB.  

i-bay are next meeting on the 12th Feb with a focus to support the Fulfilling Lives 
Ageing Better bid (Big Lottery Fund), exploring different organisational perspectives 
and information around social isolation. 
 
1.2 Partnership work.  
 
We are working to embed / align Public Health programmes in those of our partners. 
Thus: 
 We now have a specific section on prevention in the CCG Strategic plan  

which we will be delivering in partnership. 
 We are working to embed prevention in the integration plan. 
 We are working with colleagues from the ICO on priority Workstream 3 areas 

in particular on Drug and alcohol treatment pathways. We hope this work will 
help embed a model of screening and intervention linked to risky behaviours 
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within both acute and community services and link to both Torbay and Devons 
lifestyle services. 

 We continue to have conversations with Council colleagues with the aim of  
embedding initiatives and ways of working which promote well-being. Most 
recently we met with planning colleagues and we plan also to link to the work 
on developing a sports strategy  

 We plan to have a series of conversation around the options of closer working 
with Adult Social Care, Children Services and Community Safety to agree 
strategic direction and priorities in conjunction with our partners. 

 
1.3  Public Health Business plan. 
 
We have developed a business plan for 2014 / 2015 outlining our own priorities for 
2014/15 and a refreshed team management structure.  This is still in the process of 
being finalised but a DRAFT plan is attached in appendix 1. A 5 year plan will be 
developed in due course. A performance framework report will follow, 
 
1.4 NHS Core offer 
The Public Health team have now completed the first three quarters of work under 
the Memorandum of Understanding to support the CCG through the core offer. A 
Quarter 3 report has been submitted. Public Health staff continue to be well 
embedded within the CCG. In Quarter 4 a survey is planned to anonymously seek 
feedback to assess the quality of the core offer work to date. 
 
2. Challenges for the next three months 

As noted under section 1.2 above, we will be looking at increasing the inter-
departmental and also inter-organisational work we do in the coming months, 
increasing the amount of matrix working we do. We will align workstreams wherever 
possible and look at options for further joint commissioning. 

 


